
Communication Sciences and Disorders  

Wait list Information 

Why do you have a waitlist?  

The Communication Sciences and Disorders Department receives many more applications than there are 

spaces in the program. The CSD department admits approximately 15 to 18 Phase II full-time students 

each academic year. A small number of admissions may be granted to students beginning study at Phase 

I of the degree program. 

 

How likely is it that I’ll be admitted to the CSD degree program? 

Unfortunately, it is not possible to predict what may happen with any particular person on the waitlist, 

or even if the waitlist will be used in any given year. We realize it can be difficult to wait, and that you 

may be considering other options in addition to the CSD program. We strive to complete the admissions 

process and have all spaces filled by April 30.  

How will I know if I am on the waitlist? How will I know where I am on the list? 

If you are a qualified applicant but are not offered admission, the CSD department will contact you 

about the opportunity to be placed on the waitlist. Contact the CSD department to find out your place 

on the waitlist. 

 

When is the latest I would receive an admissions offer? 

The admissions process continues until all the spots are filled. The admissions process is usually 

complete by April 30. It is possible, but unlikely, that an admissions offer would be made to a waitlisted 

student after summer session begins. 

 

Is there anything I can do to increase my chances of being admitted? 

Contact the CSD department at csd@stcloudstate.edu to inquire about ways to increase your chances of 

being admitted.  

 

If I receive an offer of admission, how long do I have to decide? 

For waitlisted students, the CSD department will specify a deadline to accept or reject the admissions 

offer. 

 

Should I contact the admissions office to check on my status in case there have been any changes? 

No, the CSD department will contact you if your admissions status changes at any point. 

 

What should I do if my contact information changes? 

mailto:csd@stcloudstate.edu


You can email the CSD department at csd@stcloudstate.edu and School of Graduate Studies Admissions 

Specialist Linda Krueger at lekrueger@stcloudstate.edu to update your contact information. 

Can I start submitting financial aid paperwork in case I'm admitted? 

Contact the Office of Scholarships and Financial Aid at 320-308-2047 or visit the website at 

http://www.stcloudstate.edu/financialaid for information about financial aid. 

 

If I decide to reapply to the program, when should I submit an application? Do I need to resubmit all 

my application materials again? 

Students must reapply by the February 1 deadline for each year they wish to be admitted. It is possible 

you would not need to resubmit all your application materials; email Linda lekrueger@stcloudstate.edu 

in the School of Graduate Studies if you wish to reapply. 
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